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NOTICE OF MODIFICATIONS TO TEXT AND/OR FORMS RELATED TO 

PROPOSED REGULATIONS 

 

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8(c), and section 44 of Title 1 

of the California Code of Regulations, the Department of Justice is providing notice of changes 

made to proposed regulation section(s) 999.137, 999.139, 999.141, 999.143, 999.144.  These 

changes are listed on the next page. 

 

If you have any comments regarding the proposed changes, the Department of Justice will accept 

written comments between Friday, April 25, 2014 and Saturday, May 10, 2014.  All written 

comments must be submitted to the Department of Justice no later than 5:00 p.m. on Saturday, 

May 10, 2014, and addressed to: 

 

     Michelle N. Mitchell, Field Representative 

     Department of Justice 

     California Justice Information Services Division 

     Electronic Recording Delivery System 

     P.O. Box 160526 

     Sacramento, CA 95816-0526 

     Telephone: (916) 227-1127 

 

 

All written comments received by 5:00 p.m., on or before close of business on Saturday, May 10, 

2014, which pertain to the indicated changes will be reviewed and responded to by the 

Department of Justice’s staff as part of the compilation of the rulemaking file.  Please limit your 

comments to the modifications to the text. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sections 999.137, 999.141, 999.143, and 999.144 are being amended to require ERDS users to 

utilize the appropriate publications of NIST/FIPS guidelines and to include a timeline for 

implementation.  Grammatical errors have also been corrected. 

 

Sections 999.137(d) and 999.139 have been omitted from these modified regulations, as 

amendments to these sections are no longer being proposed. 

 

 


